
7241 N. Beau Avenue 
Milwaukee, WI 53224 
July 19th, 2019 
 
Dear Council Members: 
  
I am writing to inform you of my opposition to the Western Building Products/Joy Farm Project 
(190195). I live at 7241 N. Beau Avenue, in the River Highlands neighborhood next to the 
proposed site. The citizens of this neighborhood and community do not want this factory built at 
the proposed site. Concerns include: environmental pollution; destruction of habitat; traffic 
congestion; noise pollution, and disruption to the quality of life of the families in this 
neighborhood. Most importantly, there has been lack of neighborhood input regarding a 
proposal of this size. The few jobs that will be created will not offset the environmental pollution 
and disruption to the quality of life of the citizens in the surrounding neighborhood and 
community.  
 
Thank-you for your time and consideration, 
 
Shawon Turnch 


